
 

 ARMY SECTION                                                                    
LANCASTER ROYAL GRAMMAR SCHOOL CCF                               

City View, East Road, Lancaster, LA1 3EB 
 

 

Telephone 01524 580600                                      email:jatkinson@lrgs.org.uk 
(Tuesday afternoons only)            

 
15 November 2023 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 

CCF ARMY SECTION ANNUAL CAMP 14TH TO 19TH JULY 2024 
 

I realise that the summer is still a long time ago and am writing to you now to help plan for the summer 
holiday. We are planning to join the 42 NW Brigade central camp at Altcar, parading at LRGS at 08:00 
and returning for 17:00 at the end of camp. 
 
The training is still to be finalised but is hoped to include the following: tactics, blank firing, range 
practice, and navigation. 
 
I hope that your son / daughter / ward will attend as it is the culmination of his/her training this year and 
he/she will thoroughly enjoy it! I hope you will choose to pay the £120 which is the cost of the camp after 
a large subsidy from the Army. To make it easier to pay please provide a portion of the cost in the form 
of a deposit of £55 and a further payment of £65. Payments should be made on Wisepay under General 
Payments, CCF Army Summer camp 24, with the deposit paid before 1st April. It is hoped to find places 
for all cadets who wish to attend camp but places are limited and will be allocated after 1st April on the 
basis of seniority. In the event that money has been received but the camp is cancelled for example due 
to coronavirus or a place is not available then this will be refunded otherwise all payments are non-
refundable. For those who are unable to afford the full price of camp the Opportunities Fund may be able 
to help, please contact me directly about this.  A kit list and forms for medical and other details will follow.  
 
The sixth form cadets will be taken out for a meal in a local restaurant. As such they will be allowed with 
your permission to drink a single small glass of port approx 75ml with the meal in order to make the loyal 
toast to the King. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

J B Atkinson 

 
John Atkinson (Captain) 
O.C. Army Section 
 


